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SCCA minutes of meeting held at SUNY Cobleskill

College on February 23, 2012.  Attendance 

is needed from each club for their input on club activities

SCCA Vice President, David L. Wood, called the meeting to order at 7:20 PM with 26 in attendances with 10 clubs represented. Clubs represented were West Fulton Rod & Gun, Middleburgh Rod & Gun, Whitetails Unlimited, Cave Country Riders, Coon Skinners, Long Path Hikers, Trout Unlimited, Richmondville Fish & Game, TWS, AFS, Schoharie Co. FWMB representatives, NYSPA Wildlife Task Force members, and SCCA Association members.  Also in attendances were 12 students from SUNY Cobleskill along with Professor Kevin Berner. Doug Handy made a motion to accept the January’s minutes from the last meeting.  This was seconded by John Hornauer. Carl Stefanik made a motion to accept the February’s treasurer’s report, seconded by Richard Price.  A vote of the membership approved both motions. 

Raffle for this coming Sunshine Fair is under way. SCCA members agreed to purchase two kayaks ($800) instead of a canoe this year. Schoharie County Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited has again donated a black powder gun for second prize.  Will contact Senator Seward for a $100 gift card, Assemblyman Lopez for a $100 gift card, NBT Bank for a $100 Saving Bond, Richmondville Bank for a $100 saving bond and NWTF for a print to be used for the prizes.    

Discussions on the draining of Looking Glass Pond by NYS DEC for the repair of the overflow system.  SUNY Cobleskill went up to do some oxygen sampling and found less than two feet of water and one foot of ice.  They did find that some areas did have adequate amounts of oxygen to substance fish life.  Mark Cornwell, a college instructor was surprise that the college wasn’t notified by NYS DEC to try to relocate some of the bigger fish before draining Looking Glass Pond. 

Motion was made by our new President to have SCCA pay for the minnows for the up coming ice fishing derbies. Seconded by Dave Wood.  Another Motion to pay for two Camp Coby ($350 each) Both was passed by membership.

SCCA has received 14 applications for the Dorwin Hamm Memorial Scholarship from SUNY Cobleskill students. To be eligible students should be actively carrying out a project which contributes to the conservation of fisheries or wildlife resources in Schoharie County. The student must be enrolled in the Fisheries or Wildlife Technology AAS, Wildlife Management BT, or Fisheries & Aquaculture BT major. Their project must be approved by a faculty member in the Fisheries and Wildlife programs at SUNY Cobleskill. Examples of possible projects include fish & wildlife population surveys, habitat surveys, radio-tracking studies, development of web-pages for conservation groups, preparation of conservation education materials or displays. Membership and active participation in the campus Student Chapter of the Wildlife Society, Student Sub-Unit of the American Fisheries Society, SCCA or SCCA affiliate groups will enhance the application. The applicant must have a GPA of 2.0 at the time of the application and before the scholarship is awarded the student must give a presentation at the SCCA meeting and submit a final written report about the results of the project. A committee of Dave Wood, Doug Handy, Carl Stefanik, Ray Zeh, John Hornauer and Mike Zeh reviewed all the applications selecting a possible seven for approval. 

New Stone Dock at Franklin Vly.

Carl Stefanik is currently working on the 2012 SCCA Booklet. These will be available for our fair exhibit. Need to get a quote for printing out 350 copies. Will approach NYPA to sponsor.  

Communications: New York Crossbow Coalition Press Release - For Immediate Release 2-27-2012 Rick McDermott rick@nycrossbowcoalition.com New York Crossbow Coalition is a pro hunting grassroots organization dedicated to promoting the hunter recruitment and retention opportunities provided by the modern Crossbow. New York Crossbow Coalition has formed to advocate for the civil rights of all sportsmen and women of New York regardless of age, sex or physical abilities by pursuing the classification of a crossbow as a legal bow for use in any season where archery equipment is permitted, including archery only areas. For too long, a well organized group, comprised of a minority of hunters in New York, has effectively controlled the discussion surrounding the crossbow, its effectiveness, and its image, thus controlling all aspects of the crossbows legal uses. The New York Crossbow Coalition is preparing to counter this vocal minority with factual data and give a voice to the thus far silent majority of the sporting community that desires full inclusion of the crossbow in all aspects of archery hunting. The hunting population of New York provides 10’s of millions of dollars to the State economy, but the number of hunters has steadily declined over the past few decades. Crossbows can help recruit and retain hunters and slow the decline that jeopardizes the future of all traditional outdoor sports. You can help us elevate the crossbow to its rightful place alongside the compound, recurve and long bows as legal archery equipment by joining New York Crossbow Coalition, either on Facebook or in our yahoo group. You can find links to both of these at www.nycrossbowcoalition.com. It is time for those in the NY sporting community to stand together and send the pro-crossbow message to Albany with a united voice. Numbers will count in this battle, if you believe crossbows are a bow and should be included in all seasons where archery equipment is allowed, we need you to stand with us. Our voice gets louder with each member. Together We WILL Succeed!! ### New York Crossbow Coalition (Facebook) www.nycrossbowcoalition.com

SCCA Dues are due January 2012.  We have received annual dues from nine of the clubs and about 31 individual members so far this year. Applications were mailed out along with the newsletters last month. Please fill them out and send them back with your SCCA Dues. Club Association dues are $30 annually. Each club officer and delegate receives a SCCA Newsletter monthly by mail or e-mail. Individual dues are $10 annually. SCCA has between 15 – 18 clubs who pay Association dues each year.  SCCA has between 50 – 60 individuals who pay $10 annual dues each year. Send dues to SCCA - P.O. Box 325 Central Bridge, NY 12035.   

Hunter Safety Courses: POC is Raymond Zeh - E-Mail raymondzeh@gmail.com 

Courses are free and required to buy your Hunting Licenses.     

Bow Hunter Safety Course - Middleburgh Rod/Gun Club, Middlefort RD, Middleburgh, NY. Date of course May 12, 2012 (8 AM to 4 PM) - Sign-up on May 7, 2010 (7 to 8 PM) at the club. Need to bring proof of Age (Bow hunter need this to hunt with a bow) Children under 16 must have a legal guardian to sign up

Gun Hunter Safety Course at Middleburgh Rod / Gun Club - Middlefort Rd, Middleburgh. NY. Sign-up on April 2, 2012 (7 to 8 PM) at the Club. You must pre-register and show proof of age. Must be 11 year old or older.   Children under 16 must have a legal guardian to sign up. Course Date on April 6, 2012 (6 to 9 PM) and April 7, 2012 (8 AM to 4 PM). Must attend both days.  

 Gun Hunter Safety Course at Middleburgh Rod / Gun Club - Middlefort Rd, Middleburgh. NY/ Sign-up on April 9, 2012 (7 to 8 PM) at the Club. You must pre-register and show proof of age. Must be 11 year old or older.    Children under 16 must have a legal guardian to sign up. Course Date on April 13, 2012 (6 to 9 PM) and April 14, 2012 (8 AM to 4 PM). Must attend both days. Contact e-mail raymondzeh@gmail.com

 Gun Hunter Safety Course at the Richmondville Rod / Gun Club. Course Date is On April 20, 2012 (6 to 9:30 PM) and April 21, 2012. Sign up on April 16, 2012 (7 to 8 Pm) at the Richmondville Village Office across from the Richmondville Fire Station. Class limited to 30 students. Must bring proof of age and if under 16, need a legal guardian to sign with you. 11 years and up to take course, must attend both days.  POC is Steve Kosier 231-3176. 

Trapper Course @ Middleburgh Rod &Gun Club, sign up April 2nd 7-8 PM Class date April 6 (6-9 PM) April 7 (8-4 PM) Must attend both classes. POC is Ray Barber 518-231-7071. 

NYPA: SCCA sent the Resolution about opening 72 acres up to gun hunting. Steve Ramsey has replied to an e-mail requesting a date for the next Wildlife Task Force Meeting.

DEC: RECORD BEAR HARVEST AND STEADY DEER TAKE IN 2011

Hunters in New York State harvested more than 228,350 deer and 1,250 bears during the 2011 hunting seasons, New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) Commissioner Joe Martens announced today. The deer take nearly matched the 2010 deer take while a new record was set for the bear harvest in southern New York. 

“Deer and bear hunting are long-standing traditions in New York, providing a valuable source of food and a means of shared recreation for many families,” Commissioner Martens said. “Throughout the state, hunters play a crucial role by helping to maintain healthy and ecologically sound deer and bear populations.”

Deer Harvest - The 2011 deer take varied less than one percent from the 2010 take statewide.  In 2011, hunters took slightly more than 118,350 antlerless deer (adult females and fawns) and just over 110,000 adult male deer (bucks). In the northern zone, the buck take (about 15,900) was essentially unchanged from 2010, though the antlerless harvest (about 10,900) was down about 13 percent from last year. In the southern zone, excluding Long Island, the adult buck take (about 93,100) increased nearly four percent over last year while the antlerless harvest (about 105,400) decreased by three percent. 

2011 marked the first year that crossbows were allowed as a legal hunting implement for deer. However, legislation limited crossbow use to the regular firearms seasons and subsequent muzzleloader seasons for deer. Relatively few hunters took crossbows afield and the estimated take by crossbows was only 491 deer statewide, less than 0.25 percent of the total deer harvest.

Throughout the state, hunters took a slightly higher proportion of 2.5-year-old and older bucks than in previous years, continuing a trend that has developed over the past two decades.  Throughout most of New York, hunters can take a buck of any age, but an increasing number of hunters are voluntarily choosing to take older bucks with larger antlers. In 2011, 46 percent of harvested bucks were 2.5-years-old or older, compared to only 33 percent in 2000 and 28 percent in the early 1990s.  

Western New York and the Finger Lakes Region perennially lead the state in total deer-harvest densities, and deer take in 2011 remained true to form. The top five counties for 2011 were Yates (16.4 total deer per square mile), Wyoming (13.8), Genesee (10.8), Ontario (10.5), and Livingston (10.0). 

It’s important to note that the total deer harvest is strongly impacted by the number of Deer Management Permits (DMPs) available in a given area, which govern the harvest of antlerless deer and are used to manage the deer population in a given area.  A more accurate picture of relative deer abundance is revealed by the number of bucks harvested per square mile. The five counties with the most bucks harvested per square mile were: Yates (5.6), Wyoming (5.4), Orange (4.1), Ontario (4.1), and Allegany (4.0). The deer populations in four of the counties listed above (all except Allegany County) are higher than the deer population objectives set for those counties. DEC will continue its efforts to reduce the deer population to achieve the desired density levels wherever necessary. 

In 2011, DEC adopted a white-tailed deer management plan (see: www.dec.ny.gov/animals/7211.html#DeerPlan). The plan will guide DEC deer management and deer hunting decisions for the next five years. In the upcoming weeks, DEC will propose several regulation changes that were identified in the deer management plan. Hunters and the public will have the opportunity to comment on these changes when a formal proposal is made. Some of the proposed revisions include: 

·         change the start date of the southern zone bow season to October 1;

·         establish a youth hunt for deer;

·         allow DMPs to be used during the northern zone bow and muzzleloader seasons; 

·         establish mandatory antler restrictions in seven additional Wildlife Management Units in the Catskills;

·         establish a late bowhunting season in portions of the northern zone; and

·         establish Deer Management Focus Areas to expand the use of traditional hunting in areas with overabundant deer.

Bear Harvest - Outside of the Adirondack region the 2011 bear harvest set new records, substantially exceeding previous record takes in central and western New York. In contrast, bear take in the Adirondack region dropped to a level not seen since 1998.

Hunters in southeastern New York harvested 630 bears in 2011, besting the previous record of 520 set in 2008. This was due in part to a new rule that expanded bear hunting in eastern New York State to include all or portions of seven new counties in eastern New York from Rockland and Westchester north to Washington beginning in 2011. Hunters took 50 bears from this new area, including 18 bears taken in Washington County, 11 in Rensselaer County, 10 in Columbia County, seven in Dutchess County, two in Putnam County and two in Rockland County. Yet even without these additional bears, take in the rest of the southeastern region exceeded previous record levels, reflecting a 25-year trend of generally increasing bear harvests in this region.

In central and western New York, the 2011 bear take of 353 greatly surpassed the previous record of 193 bears set in 2008. This was due in large part to a regulation change that moved the regular bear season opening day up one week to coincide with the start of the regular deer season. This change was implemented to reduce bear population growth and range expansion. Yet, as with bear take in the southeastern region, it is likely that even without these additional seven days of the regular season in the central-western region, bear take during the traditional season would have matched or exceeded the 2008 record, reflecting a 15-year trend of generally increasing bear harvests in this region.

In the Adirondacks, bear take was below the five-year average during each of the bear seasons and the overall bear take was down about 47 percent from 2010. Bear harvest rates in the Adirondacks typically drop in the early season during years of abundant soft mast (cherries, raspberries and apples), while the take will increase during the regular season in years with abundant beech nuts. This past season provided abundant soft mast, particularly raspberries and blackberries in September and October, and bear take during the early season was only 70 bears, about 70 percent below the five-year average. Beech nut abundance was mixed throughout the Adirondacks and the regular season bear take was approximately 15 percent below the five-year average. Additionally, much of the muzzle loading and regular season in the Adirondacks had above average temperatures and snow cover was inconsistent and relatively scarce making bear hunting all the more challenging.

Deer and bear harvest data are gathered from two main sources: harvest reports required by all successful hunters and DEC’s examination of harvested deer and bear at check stations and meat processors. Statewide harvest estimates are made by cross-referencing these two data sources.  For more information about the 2011 deer and bear harvests, see DEC’s website at: www.dec.ny.gov/outdoor/42232.html.

 NSSF Lauds Senate Vote Providing $1.4 Billion to Improve Land Access for Sportsmen,  

NEWTOWN, Conn. -- The National Shooting Sports Foundation applauds yesterday's bipartisan approval by the Senate of an amendment that will expand funding for conservation and improve access to public lands for sportsmen and women.

In reauthorizing the $1.4 billion Land and Water Conservation Fund, the Senate approved a measure to dedicate 1.5 percent of funds to securing public access to existing public lands.

Securing funding for "making public lands public" is an NSSF legislative priority that is strongly supported by over 40 conservation and sportsmen's organizations. Projects to provide access to public lands will include acquiring conservation easements on private parcels that currently prevent access to large swaths of public land.

"Expanded access to public land is vital to both today's sportsmen and future generations," said Lawrence G. Keane, NSSF senior vice president and general counsel. "Increased access results in increased participation."

Introduced by Senators Bill Nelson (D-Fla.), Richard Shelby (R-Ala.) and Mary Landrieu (D-La.), the amendment will be included in a broader transportation bill that is expected to pass the full chamber by Tuesday. The bill then heads to the House, where support for LWCF funding is less certain. 

The LWCF provision would double current funding levels for the program to $700 million for each of the next two years and reauthorize it until 2022 at $1.4 billion total. Funding comes from a portion of offshore oil and gas leasing revenues.  For more information contact: Bill Brassard Jr. 203-426-1320 - March 9, 2012

Micro-stamping in New York Senate Codes Committee Tuesday: Anti-gun legislators from New York City continue to seek passage of firearms micro-stamping legislation S. 675B, that would result in banning firearms in the Empire State. The bill's sponsor, Sen. Jose Peralta, filed a Motion to Consider microstamping, which requires the bill to be on the committee agenda. The Senate Codes Committee will address S.675B on Tuesday, March 13 at 10:30 a.m. If microstamping were to become law, firearms manufacturers would be forced to employ a patented, sole-sourced concept that independent studies, including those from the National Academy of Sciences and the University of California at Davis, found to be flawed and easily defeated by criminals. Passage of this bill could result in layoffs of factory workers throughout New York as manufacturers, already being heavily lobbied by tax and gun friendly states, consider moving out of New York. Furthermore, firearms manufacturers could be forced to abandon the New York market altogether rather than spend the astronomical sums of money needed to completely reconfigure their manufacturing and assembly processes. This would directly impact law enforcement, firearms retailers and their law-abiding customers. Please politely contact members of the Senate Codes Committee and urge them to oppose this flawed, easily defeated concept. The last thing New York needs is failed concept (ballistic imaging) costing tax-payer money, forcing manufacturing jobs out of the state and impacting only lawful firearms owners and retailers.

Region 4 Fish & Wildlife Management Board – Norm McBride gave a final report on the Eastern Brook Trout Joint Venture Project 2007-2011, NYS being one of 17 eastern seaboard state participating. Primary goals were to halt the decline of brook trout and to restore fishable populations. The Region 4 objectives were to update inventory of brook trout waters because many of these smaller streams have never been surveyed or the survey data was old and outdated. The benefits of the survey were the increase stream projection through Article 15 (upgrade 545 unprotected streams to protect status and to help evaluate future impact of climate change. Some of the problems included the reclassification of unprotected streams to protected streams may be delayed until watershed reclassification hearings are scheduled. Such hearings are already many years overdue for the Region 4 watersheds. An Interim registry is under consideration but there is a legal question of whether this could be essentially regulating through policy which may or may not be permissible.  In Schoharie County 439 surveys were conducted, finding 119 streams with trout present. Brook trout were found in 89 streams, brown trout were found in 22 streams and rainbow trout were found in 25 streams. 969 streams also had non-trout species and 571 streams had no fish present. There were 87 streams listed as dry during part of the year. 84 streams were placed on the reclassification protected list and 66 streams were listed on the unprotected list in Schoharie county. This project was funded from Federal Funding. 

NYS DEC did get approval to hire some additional help for the fish hatcheries along with filling a vacancy of a Biologist who is mainly responsible for Article 15 (stream permits) workload. The comment period on the new fishing regulations ends on April 2 and will take effect on October 1st 2012. New regulation on Herring was reviewed. Opens Mar 15, closes Jun 15(Recreational Fishing). NYSDEC is looking at a boat launch on Goodyear Lake in year 2013.  Need approval from local residences (Lake Association) and the power company whose owns the land under the lake. Norm also stated that DEC will not be stocking the Schoharie Reservoir with the 1700 trout this spring because of the low fishing pressure from the fishing sportsmen and the muddy/clay waters as a results of the flooding last summer.  The water is still red in color. 

Jerry  Fraine, Region 4 wildlife manager reported that the Open Space Policy will be updated in 2013. Some questions were asked on the current surveys of state owned lands, When are the (PFR) Public fishing rightaways (signage) going to be updated and where do we stand on Looking Glass Pond?  Jerry reviewed the Citizen Task Force units being updated. Karl Parker and Larry Bifaro will be the POC for 4J, 4A, and 4W. It has been over twenty years since these units were visited. The eagles are starting to sit on their nests. Scott Van Arsdale is currently working on the Eagle Management Plan.  The next Region 4 FWMB meeting will be held sometime in April @ the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club. DEC conducting Wild Turkey Flock Survey from Jan – Mar 2012  for form go to www.dec.ny.gov/outdoor/8302.html.

Harold Palmer, NYSCC representative reported that the removal of Fred Neff from the Habitat Committee chair position was not done by the NYSCC Board. These selections and decisions do not go through the Board. This was done by Howard Cushing, President of the NYSCC.

Mike Zagota handed out information on placing Wildlife At Risk By Ignoring Ecological Principles, the need to manage public lands and the link between species and habitat. The place that provides wildlife with food, cover, breeding opportunity and shelter that needs for survival is called habitat. Habitat waits for no one – the dynamics of plant succession..

Some county issues: Albany Co. is looking for a Legislative Bill allowing Rifle hunting in Albany County, Delaware Co. would like to see an increase in fines for hunting deer over bait, Montgomery Co. would like to see post-phoning of rifle use for hunting coyotes until after Archery/Muzzleloader deer season is closed, Otsego Co. would like to see Rabbit season extended to the end of coyote season and Rensellear Co. would like NYSDEC to start trout stocking the Hosick Creek again.     

NYSCC Region 4 Report: Harold Palmer reported the 2012 Legislative Meeting of the NYSCC will be held on Monday, March 19th, at the Best Western Albany Airport Inn at 200 Wolf Road in Albany. The March On Albany date has set for March 20. I have made appointments with Senator Seward, Assemblyman Lopez and Assemblyman Reilly for Tuesday, March 20, 2012. Some important Legislative Bills the council is promoting are the 10 year old posses a firearm on a target range and the crossbow use of disabled hunters 65 and older during Archery Season. The 3rd Annual Sportsmen and Outdoor Recreation Legislative Awareness Day will be held at the State Legislative Office Building in Albany on March 20. Held in the LOB “Well” from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m., National Rifle Association Executive VP Wayne LaPierre is the scheduled keynote speaker.

SUNY Cobleskill: The college students are selling $5 raffle tickets on a special canoe to help raise funds for the Wildlife & Fisheries clubs. The college student did host a ice fishing derby on Franklin Vly on February 18th selling bait to 37 ice fishing enthusiasts. Ice was only 4” to 6” thick. On April 28th the College will host the Wildlife Festival at the Cobleskill Park from 10 AM – 3 PM. The college is sending six students to Kearney, Nebraska for the Great Plains Sandhill Crane Festival in March.     
Summit Sno Riders:  info@summitsnoriders.com  The club is sponsoring the Catskill Hospice Poker Run on January 28th. Need items to auction off along with raffle tickets being sold to help raise money for Hospice. POC: Vicki Swartout 294-8946. Elections will be held at the March meeting. Meeting locations are at the end of Bear Gulch Rd, Summit Conservation Club 109 Club Road  Summit, NY 12175, phone 518-287-1710 third Monday of each month. Maps may be purchased for $5 at the Conservation club or surrounding businesses. Landowners can find valuable information regarding their protection under the New York State General Obligations law with our landowner information brochure.


Cave Country Riders: Snowmobile Club - Meetings are held at the Eagles on Legion Drive in Cobleskill, the 2nd Thursday of every month @ 7:00 pm. info Terry Bradt 518-234-7331.  


Coby Fish & Game Club:  The club meetings are held on the second Tuesday of the month at 7:00 PM @ in the Community Room at the Cobleskill Community Library.  


Conesville Rod & Gun Club: Meetings are held at the old Conesville Fire house. DEP now owns 26% of town lands. To become a member you must live in the town of Conesville. For information contact Dewey Irving @ 607-588-6978.   

Schoharie County Ridge Runners - National Wild Turkey Federation: Schoharie County Ridge Runners will host their annual banquet/auction this Spring on 3/31/12; Location: Best Western Grandview Dr-Cobleskill, NY 

Contact:  Elizabeth Reinhart; Phone:  518-673-3965 or Email: donzil@telenet.com 

Get Involved - Winter Flock Survey - Help NYS DEC Staff Keep an Eye on Turkey Populations

Start recording your observations of turkey flocks this winter by participating in the DEC's annual winter wild turkey flock survey. The information you record can help DEC staff monitor the status and health of wild turkeys across the state. Just print a turkey-sighting form, record the number of turkeys you see in a flock from January through March, and send in your results to the address noted on the form at the end the survey period. Visit the Winter Wild Turkey Flock Survey (http://www.dec.ny.gov/animals/48756.html) webpage to get your form and to view results from years past. In 2011, more than 640 reports were received, resulting in 10,200 birds counted in 49 of the 62 counties in New York State. 

Richmondville Fish & Game Club: The Club did host another Ice Fishing Derby on February 18th at Bear Gulch Lake. They had 30 registrations with 18 youths entries.  Each youth received a fishing pole with tackle box Lots of perch and crappies were caught. one 6 lbs large mouth bass was caught & released. For more information contact Larry Van Deusen 234-3021. Monthly meetings are the first Monday of each month at either the Richmondville Municipal Building or the club property.   

Schoharie CO. Chapter of Trout Unlimited: New Chapter starting. Next meeting will be held on March 27th POC is Dan Drake 932-249-3934. Admission to our meetings is free and public is always invited, so please bring a friend(s) and meet with many of the local ‘expert’ Fly Fishers, Fly Tiers, and Conservationists. Trout Unlimited Has Been Fighting for Coldwater Fisheries Conservation for 53 Years.  Contact President Mike Walchko - 234-4192.

Whitetails Unlimited: The next meeting will be held @ Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club on June 4th to place the order for merchandise for the September Fund Raiser. The next Whitetails Unlimited Banquet will be held at the Best Western in Cobleskill on the September 23rd 2012. The same slate of  officers were re-elected at the March meeting. The Schoharie County Chapter has approved to sponsor two $250 Scholarship to a SUNY Cobleskill College students this coming semester. The Chapter approved a $75 sponsorship of the Youth Archery program which ran from January into March. The Chapter will also donate another Blackpowder Rifle to encourage hunters to donate a whole deer to the Schoharie County Venison Donation Program this Fall. Our website address is: www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/scwu.html. 

Long Path North Hiking Club: Hiking leaders are as followed: Carol & Mark Traver 518-295-8039 or Clarence Putman 607-538-9569, Marilyn Miles 518-768-2870, George Spohn 518-505-7097. Yearly memberships levels: individual $5, family $10, supporting group $15, sustaining $25, or life $150. Long Path Guide books are available for members at $15. Dues are due in September at the Annual Meeting.  All members receive a newsletter and other Club information. Some of the up coming club outings are: Mar 24th Annual Membership Meeting 10AM@ NY Power Authority – Call Mark for more info. April 14th Wolf Hill Preserve trails, 4-5 miles, Leader: Marilyn Miles. Apr 28th Mallet Pond State Forest, Snowmobile trails & woods roads, 4 miles. Leader Clarence. May 5 LP Section 20 to Poet’s Ledge, 6.5 miles – leader: Mark. May 7 Adopt-A-Highway clean-up along Rte.30, more hands the better, call Harold Guest @ 827-5995 for info. May 19 LP Section 19 to Codfish Point & Plattekill Falls, 4 mi. Leader: Mark. June 2 National Trails Day, Donny Hollow bridge project, volunteers needed, for info call Mark. Jun 23 Giants & Rocky Mts. in Adirondacks, 11 miles, Leader: George.  For other dues-related questions, please contact Cherie Clapper at 518-827-4386 or PO Box 200, West Fulton, NY. 

Summit Conservation Club:  The next date for stuffed pizza will be on March 17th, April 14th, from 12 PM – 7 PM and February 19th, March 18TH, and April 15th Noon to 4 PM. .  The club will be serving breakfast on February 5th, March 4th, and April 1st from 8 AM to Noon. The clubhouse is located at 109 Club Rd. Summit, NY 12175 – phone 287-1710 (located just off Bear Gulch Rd). The meetings are held on the third Monday @ 7 PM of each month. The clubhouse is on the main snowmobile trail and is one of the first places in the area to get snow.  Always looking for new members.  

Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club:  26 members in attendances. 1 application was voted on and three more read to be voted on next month. There was a Black Powder shoot on the March 4th. The next shoot will be held on April 1st starting at 11 AM. The cost is $10 to shoot. Cash prizes for winners. Youth Archery ends on March 3. Tournaments on the next Friday & Saturday and then the banquet on March 17th. . Over 50 youths entered in tournament. Averaging 91 youths each Saturday. Adult archery leagues go through march 27th. Trap machine is out for repair. The club is allowing 12 to 15 youth archery shooters from SUNY Cobleskill to use indoor archery range. They are supplying their own targets and equipment. “Rooms Of Hope” are still accepting applications for rebuilding from flood. Fields of Grace - POC is Pete DeBartolo. Seven more applications this past week. The membership approved a $100 donation to Fields of Grace for Grace Race from Twin Oaks to home base on April 21. The guns have been selected for this 2012 December’s raffle, Bob Britton will chair and Dave Simmons (Middleburgh NAPA) will again sponsor tickets. Boy scout troop 56 from Cobleskill will be using archery range on March 24th. $250 Scholarship funding approve for Middleburgh School and Club member’s relation (son, daughter, or grandchild). Deadline for Club scholarship is May 15. Pistol league ends March 28th. Kids Fishing Derby is scheduled for June 9th – Steve Czachor is chairman. Encourage club website visit. middleburghrg.com. Membership approved $250 Sponsor for Dorwin Hamm Scholarship to SUNY Cobleskill student. Student must make presentation at Club meeting. New Club Secretary, John Davis - phone 518-702-4143 and e-mail address is johncdavis4@yahoo.com.      
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West Fulton Rod & Gun Club:  The next meeting will be held on April 3rd. At the last meeting the membership approved two $250 Scholarship Awards to do a trout survey on ten locations on Panther Creek.  This survey was done prior to the flood last summer and club would like to see what changes the flood created.  Mark Cornwell has all the data from the previous survey.  The club also agreed to act as the administer and fund a 5K Run on May 19 as part of the 300 year celebration of the town of Middleburgh. The club also agreed to supply two floats for a parade which will be done this fall as part of the celebration too. The club has 110 members to date. The Club’s motto is “Put Back More Then They Take”. This motto continues because of the strong membership & support of local businesses.    
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 SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/  My e-mail address is mzeh4@nycap.rr.com Please send any information, which I will try to include in future SCCA newsletters.  I appreciate all the help I can get.  Mike  
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February’s SCCA Meeting Adjourned @ 8:50 PM. 

March’s meeting, 3/22/12, @ 7:00 PM for the SCCA (Schoharie County Conservation Association) meeting to be held at the SUNY Cobleskill  in the Curtis Mott Building, rm 103.  Norm McBride will be our guest speaker.      
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